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Belfast Lions Cash Draw 
   The Belfast Lions Club 32nd annual Cash Draw will be 
happening Saturday, November 21st, 2020. Cash prizes of 
$10,000.00, $3,000.00, $2,000.00, $1,000.00, $600.00, 
$400.00 and 22 x $100.00 will be awarded. 
   Tickets are $100.00 each and a limit of only 325 tickets are 
available. This event sells out quickly! Please contact any Belfast 
Lions Club member or e-mail BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
to request your ticket. 
   To satisfy Public Health restrictions, and respect the need to 
maintain Social Distancing, we will be presenting this event Live 
and Online via our Belfast Lions Facebook page at: 
Facebook.com/BelfastLionsPEI. Live streaming will start at 
7:00pm with the Cash Draw beginning at 7:30pm. 
   The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!” for your 
kind support of this community fund raiser. 
 
Belfast Community Development Corporation 
   Update from the Belfast Community Development 
Corporation (BCDC). 
Call for Directors 
   BCDC would like to thank departing directors Jim Kinnee and 
Clifford McKenna for their volunteer service with the 
organization. The organization is looking for new individuals to 
join our volunteer Board of Directors.  If you are interested, or 
would like more information, please contact BCDC by e-mail 
at belfastcommunitydevcorp@gmail.com. 
    BCDC's mission is to improve the economy of the Belfast area 
and enhance the quality of life for its residents. The 
organization operates the Belfast Highland Greens Golf Course 
and Lord Selkirk Campground. 
Annual General Meeting 
   BCDC will be having its Annual General Meeting for the 2019 
season on Wednesday, November 25th at 7pm.  The AGM will 
be held online due to COVID-19. For details on how to 
participate in the meeting, please contact BCDC by e-mail at 
belfastcommunitydevcorp@gmail.com or monitor the "Belfast 
Highland Greens" Facebook page for meeting information 
closer to the date. 
 
Belfast Lions Community Birthday Calendars – 2021 
   The 2021 edition of the Belfast Lions Community Spirit 
Calendar is now being prepared for. 
   If you are a Calendar subscriber, a Lions Club member will be 
contacting you to verify your information. If you are not a 
subscriber and would like to be included in the 2021 Calendar 
campaign, please contact a Belfast Lions Club member, e-mail 
us at BelfastLionsCalendar@outlook.com, or call/text Henry 
Kliner at 902-978-2447. Thank you for your support! 

Belfast Consolidated School Report (as of October 25th) 
   I am sad to say that we will not be able to host a 
Remembrance Day Ceremony, or Christmas Concert at our 
school this year, due to COVID-19 restrictions. This will leave 
such a hole in our school year! Our students and staff always 
enjoy honouring our service men and women with song, plays, 
poems, and the laying of the wreaths. It is important for our 
community to continue to acknowledge the sacrifice so many 
made for our great country. Also, the Christmas Concert was 
always a “packed house” event, showcasing our students’ great 
musical and performing abilities. I didn’t mind having some of 
the baked goods at the event either, as they are always tasty, 
and helped to support our grade 9 students’ trip in June. We 
will try to do something online, that we can share with others. 
   We are hoping we will be able to have the community start 
to use our facility again for meetings and sports. Stay tuned to 
our website for more information. We love to have the 
community using our building. 
   Our volleyball teams are off to an excellent start! The boys 
are 3-0, and the girls are 1-2. You can follow our website for 
upcoming games. 
   Congratulations to the boys and girls golf teams who 
participated at Provincials at Avondale Golf Course in October.  
Playing for the girls were Abbie Bell, and Milla Beck.  For the 
boys, Dallas Singleton, Tristan John Solomon, and Callum 
Thomson. We want to thank Marshall, the staff, and the board 
of the Belfast Golf Course for supporting our team this year. 
We had 9 students participate during the fall, and they will all 
be great members of the course in the future. Thanks to Mr. 
Johnson for coaching the team this fall. 
   Congratulations to our cross country runners, and coach 
Johnson this year.  Due to COVID-19, only 3 students went to 
provincials.  Maddison Docherty, Bianca Harcourt, and Seamus 
Ryan. We held a cross country day at the school for grades K-9, 
as the younger age groups did not have a meet to attend. 
   Next on the sport schedule, girls and boys basketball! If 
anyone would like to support in helping to coach a basketball 
team, or help with gymnastics, we would love to have extra 
people share their expertise. Please call the school at 902-659-
2532 if you are interested. 
   For more information, you can follow us at 
https://www.belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com, on Twitter 
@BelfastBulldog, on Facebook at Belfast Consolidated Home 
and School Association, or on our YouTube Channel 
BelfastConsolidatedSchool. 
 

Mr. John Munro, Principal Belfast Consolidated School 
(mjmunro@edu.pe.ca) 
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Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation 

The Wood Island Village shops want to thank everyone 
who supported us this season though your purchases 
and visits to our centre.   

The liquor store, lighthouse, Sweet Factory and Whistle Stop 
are now closed for the season.  

• Thank you to our loyal staff for their unwavering 
support though this unusual season 

• Praise and gratitude to Zoe Hanson for her continued 
care for our flower beds and trees. 

• Thank you to Island Pride for supplying flowers for our 
centre.  

We hope 2021 will bring a season of fun and prosperity for all. 
   We are pleased to announce that we will have ongoing yoga 
classes throughout the fall and winter with Joan Doucette. 
Classes will continue on Wednesday mornings at 9:30 in the 
Plough The Waves hall. 
   Watch for further news on our Facebook page, website, and 
news outlets for details on a Christmas tree lighting event on 
Dec. 5th or 12th depending on weather. This event will be in 
partnership with the Belfast BRM and will include music, warm 
beverages, and safe distancing camaraderie. 
   Remember that we have a well-equipped hall that is available 
for rent. In current guidelines it is approved for 15 people 
appropriately distanced. 
   Don’t forget that we have an electric car charging station that 
is available year-round. 
   We are planning to organize “in hall” classes to keep us 
connected through the winter. They could include painting, 
felting, repair workshops and re-purposing items. If you have a 
class you would like to see offered or you could lead let us 
know. You can contact us through a private message on 
Facebook, phone 902-962-3761 or email 
wiadc@woodisland.ca. 
    Watch our Facebook page and web site www.woodislands.ca 
for information on developments and events at The Wood 
Islands Village and Lighthouse.   
 
 
 
Belfast and Area Watershed Group 
   Reminder: For our many members that have installed tree 
swallow bird boxes we encourage you to clean them out this 
fall in preparation for the spring nesting period. 
   With the holiday season approaching, BAWG invites you to 
visit our fundraising craft sale on Saturday, November 14th at 
Cooper’s. Weather permitting, we will be set-up with volunteer 
created holiday items to bring cheer to your home or as gifts 
for others. This is a fund-raising event to support the 
watershed activities in our area, and we appreciate all 
community support that enables BAWG to continue. Follow us 
on Facebook (BAWG1) for a sneak-peek at the crafty gifts on 
offer. BAWG contact: Sherry Pelkey, bawgpei@gmail.com. 

Rural Municipality of Belfast - Council Briefs 
   Items of note for the Rural Municipality of Belfast for the 
month of November 2020: 
Councillor Resignation 
   It is with regret that Councillor Audrey Shillabeer has 
tendered her resignation from the Rural Municipality of Belfast 
effective October 21, 2020. In her resignation notice, Councillor 
Shillabeer notes that: “I have enjoyed serving the community 
and my resignation is not something I do happily… I wish the 
Council the very best, and believe they are in very good hands 
with you at the helm, Mr. Mayor. The community is well served 
by each and everyone on Council with diverse expertise, 
intelligence, thoughtfulness, and true caring, each of 
you!  Belfast is fortunate at a time when gender parity is a 
concern in politics generally and women have been reluctant to 
step up elsewhere, our Council has set a positive example...” 
This resignation will require the Municipality to hold a call for 
a By-Election early in the new year. Notices and advertisements 
will be posted as we have more information. Our best wishes 
go out to Councillor Shillabeer and her husband in their future 
endeavours. Councillor Shillabeer will be truly missed on this 
Council.  
New Municipal Meeting Space 
   All future Municipal Meetings will be held in the Upstairs 
Wood Island Meeting Hall. 
Next Scheduled Council Meeting 
   The next regularly scheduled Council Meeting will take place 
on November 18, 2020. Agendas for the meeting will be 
announced and available on our Website, at least five days 
prior to the meetings at: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com. 

Stay Safe and Healthy Everyone! 
Municipal Office: 
   Address: 3410 Trans Canada Hwy, South Pinette, PE, C0A 1R0 
   Website: http://www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 
   Email: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 
   Phone: (902) 659-2813   CAO: Bob Brooks 

 
Selkirk Millennium Club 
   All activities of the Selkirk Millennium Club, including 
regularly scheduled meetings and events have been postponed 
until further notice. 
 
COVID-19 
   During these uncertain times, the Belfast Lions Club 
encourages our friends and neighbours to do all they can to 
stay safe and healthy by following the guidelines provided by 
Health PEI and the Chief Public Health Officer. 
   For more information and updates on the current pandemic 
situation, visit the PEI Government’s COVID-19 information 
website - https://www.princeedwardisland.ca/en/topic/covid-
19. Further information is also available on their Facebook 
page at https://www.facebook.com/govpe/. 

Be safe and stay healthy! 
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BURNING PERMITS ARE FREE 
A friendly reminder from your Fire Department 

PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK 
 

UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER 
SUBSECTION (1) SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE 

APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED THE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF THE FIRE 

 
FIRE CHIEF: JASON RECTOR  902-388-1937 
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON 902-940-0174 
PRESIDENT: RICHARD HEWS  902-213-3247 
 
   THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March to December 
any year... -"there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH, ETC.) 
WITHOUT A PERMIT". 
   Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are 
required to have burning permits which are available from the 
Dept of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on 
Beach Grove Road (368-4800). It is VERY IMPERATIVE that the 
landowner check the fire index via internet, local radio stations, 
TV and the newspaper also report the fire index each day 
through the summer month. If in doubt, contact the Forestry 
Dept. 

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW: 
FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNING PERMIT WILL RESULT IN 

AN INVOICE FOR SERVICES OF $200.00 OR MORE 
HAVE A SAFE SUMMER! 

 
 
 
 

The Deuce is Loose 
   The organizers of the Deuce Is Loose fundraiser have decided 
to postpone our weekly draw until further notice. The jackpot 
will hold steady until that time and we will resume where we 
left off. 
   Thank you all for your continued support! 

Belfast Lions Club 
Belfast Fire Department 
Belfast Rec Centre Board 
 

St. John’s Presbyterian Church 
   Youth Group for students in Junior and Senior High is held 
Monday evenings from 6:00pm - 8:00pm at St. John’s 
Presbyterian Church (located at 2794 Garfield Road), Belfast. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!”   This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this 

Newsletter in publication. 
Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

 

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems 

PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux 
Email, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, Networking, 
Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, Home Theatre, 
Video Monitoring, Custom Web Design and more! 

Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 
e-mail:  henry@henrykliner.com 
website:  www.henrykliner.com 

 

 
Fall Hours 

Monday – Saturday: 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Sunday:   Closed 
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Redpath Realty Ltd. 

 

Your Local Real Estate Office 

www.LivethePEIdream.com 

Phone   902.218.0496 
 

 

J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units also 
available. Generlink (meter base hookups). Complete 
electrical service. Call Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
Email:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

  

 

 
1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A 1A0 (902) 659-2851 

Open May 1st – October 31st Off Season (902) 659-2524 
Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 

krointheskye@hotmail.com 

krointheskye.com 

 
 

   

  
 

Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes 
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Terry Huestis 

Painting and Renovations 
 

Call Terry 
902-394-1870  or  902-651-2146 

 
  

  

 

Wood Islands 
and Area 

Development 
Corporation 

 

www.woodislands.ca 
902-962-3761 

 

 

Rural Municipality of Belfast  -  Meet Your Council: 

Mayor – Garth Gillis Deputy Mayor – Virginia Cook Councillor – Lynn Docherty 

Grants Committee Chair – Councillor Billy Gamble                 Councillor – 1 Vacancy 

Gas Tax Committee Chair – Councillor Andy Henry                 Councillor – Joanne Vessey 

Chief Administrative Officer – Bob Brooks 

Check out our Website for Contacts, Meeting Times/Dates, Agendas, Notices and 

Note our new meetings location at the Upstairs Wood Island Meeting Hall. 

www.ruralmunipalityofbelfast.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Advanced Nursing Foot Care 

Nail clipping , callus removal, 
Diabetic foot care, ingrown toenails. 

Services provided in your home 
at your convenience. 

Contact Mary Alice McKenna for more info. 
902-326-9454    Call or text 

 

 

Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally 
be limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community 
notices may be included if space permits. 
* The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. 
Content or opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the 
Belfast Lions Club, the Editor, Advertisers or associated organizations. We reserve the 
right to edit for content, length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all 
submission(s) without prejudice. 
 
Deadline for next newsletter is November 22nd, 2020 at 6:00 PM. 
E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
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